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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE

Parent Teacher Interviews

Parent Teacher Interviews will be held on Tuesday 9th and
Wednesday 10th of April (Term 1 Week 11). Information has
been sent home already. If you require a translator, please book
your parent / teacher interview online, then phone or call into
the office to request a translator. We look forward to seeing
many parents at interviews.

SRC Induction

Congratulations to the 2019 Student Representative Council
team. We know they will do a great job as student leaders in
our school.

CLASS REPRESENTATIVE

1L Soma G

1H Billy K

1HG Andrew H

2M Evelyn N

2AM Chris C

2R Zara S

3/4B Rihanna E

3/4KB Althea Q

3/4M Jehmin K

CLASS REPRESENTATIVE

3/4W Maya I

3/4RV Svetlana R

3/4F Tolis S

5/6B Hussein H

5/6H Bella C

5/6P Ryan M

5/6A Brendan P

5/6R Isaac M

Building leadership in Students

In the coming weeks we will be holding SRC and Peer Support
training days. This training will equip our school leaders with
the skills to confidently lead and contribute to our school
community.

Election BBQ and Cake Stall this Saturday

As we approach Election Day this Saturday I would like to
acknowledge the work of our P&C and volunteers who are
working tirelessly to prepare for our Election BBQ and Cake
Stall. As we know when new families join our school
community, they are warmly welcomed by our P&C who are
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proud ambassadors of Beverly Hills North Public School. This
Saturday, all funds raised will go towards school projects
directly benefiting our students. So as you visit your local polling
booth this weekend (BHNPS), vote and support our P&C.
Please buy a sausage and leave room for cake!

BHN Learner Profiles

The staff at BHN have been revisiting and reminding students
of our BHN Learner Profiles. Students are expected to be
RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE, SAFE and a THINKER each
and every day at school. Students are to display these Learner
Profiles during class and play times. We encourage parents
to chat to their children about our Learner Profiles and help
support these school wide expectations.

Cross Country

Next Thursday 28th of March is our annual School Cross
Country Carnival. This carnival is for all students in Years 3-6
and interested Year Two students who have turned 8, or will be
turning 8 years old this year.

Harmony Day

Yesterday we celebrated Harmony Day at BHN. Our Harmony
Day Breakfast was well attended with parents being treated to
pastries and juice for breakfast. A BHN directed, short film was
aired in the hall, with every student having five seconds of fame.
The students enjoyed sharing with our school community what
Harmony Day means to them.

School Photos

Last Tuesday was our School Photo Day. I am pleased to report
that there were smiles all round and students looked sharp in
their uniforms. We expect school photos to be delivered at the
start of next term.

If you have any questions or comments, or would like to offer
feedback, please come and see me.

Regards,

Robert Borg
Principal.

LEARNING AT BHN

Kindergarten Orange

KO created monster pictures during Visual Arts. The first step
was a directed drawing of a monster, then they used crayons
and finished off with a colourful paint wash. Stay tuned for the
finished product!

2AM

2AM are learning about Australia2AM are learning about Australia

3/4KB

3/4KB have been learning about Australia in our Geography
unit. They have mapped the states, territories and capital cities
of our country. 3/4KB have also learnt about some features
and landmarks of Australia for example, Uluru. They are starting
to investigate what Australia’s neighbouring countries are and
have enhanced their mapping skills. Students are excited to
share what they already know and what they are learning. For
example Salah said “I never knew Indonesia and India were two
different places”.
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3/4M

Lia from 3/4M has written an very informative newspaperLia from 3/4M has written an very informative newspaper
articlearticle

5/6A

5/6A have been making models of the sun, Earth and moon
for science. Our models need to show the orbit patterns of
the Earth and moon around the sun. We made them from
foam balls, toothpicks, wire and some small other things for
decoration. 5/6A have worked hard over the past 3 weeks
to make their models as lifelike as possible so others can
learn from them. We hope that our models are a good
representation. Mrs Chan has helped us a lot on these project
and we are glad to have the opportunity to make these fun
models.

By Giordana and Bethany

LEARNING BEYOND THE CLASSROOM

Senior Dance News

Do you ever wonder what your child is doing in Senior Dance?

Miss Hefford the organiser of Senior Dance has been working
hard to teach some Stage 3 girls a variety of different styles
of dance such as Salsa, Hip Hop and Partner Work. We are

dancing to the song “Beauty and a Beat” By Justin Bieber
and Nicki Minaj. Dance practise takes place on a Thursday
from 1:20 – 1:40 at LUNCH. Some of the reasons why we
love to dance at school is because it is a fun activity that you
and your friends can participate in. You can join no matter the
level of your dance experience and it’s great exercise. Don’t
worry, Miss Hefford has simplified some of the dance moves to
suit everyone. Why not encourage your child to join our senior
dance troupe.

Written By: Nour E and Briana S

SPORT REPORT

Summer PSSA

PSSA RESULTS & FIXTURES

Term 1 Week 6

Sport NRL Tag

(A)

Boys
T-Ball

Girls
T-Ball

Cricket

Junior result BHN def
Clemton
Park 10-0

BHN 2/
220 def.
Ashbury
16/64

POTM Sienna B Noah H

Senior result BHN def
Clemton
Park

4-0

BHN 15/
195 def.
Ashbury
17/144

POTM Farah K Deejay G

Next Friday’s
venue

Gough
Whitlam

Vs.
Canterbury

Beaman
Park

Vs.
Earlwood

Beaman
Park

Vs.
Earlwood

Beaman
Park

Vs.
Earlwood

Zone Swimming

Congratulations to all our students who competed in the Zone
Swimming Carnival last week. The sportsmanship and talent
show by students was exceptional. They did a wonderful job of
representing BHN.
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A special congratulations to Nicholas and Sienna who were
awarded Wiley Park Boy and Girl Champions.

Regional Swimming

The following students represented BHN and the Wiley Park
Zone at our Regional Swimming Carnival. It was wonderful to
see such a strong BHN presence at this event. Well done team!

Olivia C 3/
4B

10 yrs Junior Breastroke(2nd), Junior
Relay(1st)

Sienna B 5/
6A

10 yrs Junior Breastroke(1st), 10yrs
freestyle(1st), Jnr Backstroke (1st), Jnr
Butterfly(1st), Junior Relay(1st)

Spencer S 5/
6A

11 yrs 11yr breastroke(2nd)

Irene G 3/
4W

9 yrs 9yr freestyle(2nd)

Lucas K 3/
4W

8 yrs 8yr freestyle(2nd), Junior Relay(2nd)

Nicholas H 5/
6B

10 yrs 10yr freestyle (1st), Jnr Backstroke
(2nd), Junior Relay(2nd)

Thalia M 3/
4B

9 yrs Junior Relay(1st)

Serena L 5/
6P

10 yrs Junior Relay(1st)

Ryan S 5/
6B

10 yrs Junior Relay(2nd)

Kaan O 3/
4M

10 yrs Junior Relay(2nd)

Sydney East Soccer Trials

Well done to Alex and Scott who have been selected toWell done to Alex and Scott who have been selected to
represent the Wiley Park Zone at the Sydney East Boys Soccerrepresent the Wiley Park Zone at the Sydney East Boys Soccer

Trials.Trials.

Congratulations to Aysha and Siham who have been selectedCongratulations to Aysha and Siham who have been selected
to represent the Wiley Park Zone at the Sydney East Girlsto represent the Wiley Park Zone at the Sydney East Girls

Soccer Trials.Soccer Trials.

P&C NEWS

Election Day Fundraising

We are feeling the ?!

But we still need MORE donations. We have had some parents
make contact with us about what they can bake or make to sell
at our Election Day fundraiser but we still don’t have enough
donations.

We really need EVERY SINGLE FAMILY to assist.

Have a look at some of the lovely things our awesome
volunteers have made. But this table is still empty... we need
this table to be the Mt Everest of cakes and sweets and all
things yummy!

Please help us make this Election Day a success. Email us at
bhnpandc@gmail.com and let us know how you can
contribute.
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And if you can’t help on the day - come and vote and have a
democracy sausage!

Hot Cross Bun Day

On Thursday 11th of April we will be having a Hot Cross Bun
Day. At recess each child will receive a Bakers Delight hot cross
bun, Easter egg and a drink.

Cost: $5.00

Orders need to be returned by Friday 5th of April.

No late orders will be accepted.

Easter Raffle

The P&C will be running our annual Easter Raffle again this year.
Next week we will be calling on families to donate Easter eggs
and items for our Easter raffle. Raffle tickets will be distributed
to students next week with the Easter Raffle drawn on Thursday
11th of April.

Best wishes
Lena Ribbeck & BHNPS P&C

AWARDS

K-2 Assembly Award Recipients Week 6

Thinker Responsible Safe Respectful

KR Rebecca L

KY Jasper Y

KO Sophie L

KG Daniel F

1L Ayeza B

1H Rehan R

1HG Medina K

2AM Mariam

2M Jacob G

2R Sukaynaj H

K-2 Assembly Award Recipients Week 7

Thinker Responsible Safe Respectful

KR Jordan S

KY Judi Z

KO Rafael V

KG Ibrahim E

1L Kepueli

1H Aydan G

1HG Andrew H

2AM Ali Z

2M William F

2R Aiden S

3-6 Assembly Award Recipients Week 6

Thinker Responsible Safe Respectful

3/4B Mohamed Tiffany

3/4M Aliyah H

3/4KB Chloe L Kristian T

3/4F Joanne

Sophie T

3/4W Charlie/

Charlene
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Thinker Responsible Safe Respectful

3/4RV

5/6A Electra R Spencer S

5/6B Noor S

Deejay G

5/6H Kye D Demetra S

5/6P Leo D

Ava C

Jayden D

Iris G

5/6R Zaynab A Ana-Rose H

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT

Introducing Mrs Chen who generously gives her time every
Monday morning to help 1HG’s reading group rotations.

BHN HAPPENINGS

TERM 1 CALENDAR

March

28th 3-6 Cross Country

April

5th Parent Teacher online bookings close

9th & 10th Parent Teacher Interviews

11th Easter Hat Parade

28th 2020 Year 5 OC online applications open

May

14th -16th NAPLAN (Year 3 & 5)

16th Coffee and Chat with Mr Borg

17th 2020 Year 5 OC online applications close

For regular event updates the calendar tile on our app is now
live.

BHN NOTICEBOARD

Tell Them From Me Student Survey

We are delighted that this term, our school, like many other
public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of
Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback
survey. The survey measures factors that are known to affect
academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus
of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement
and effective teaching practices.

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide
us with valuable and quick feedback on what they think about
school life, how engaged they are with school and the different
ways that teachers interact with them. More than 6,300 schools
in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From
Me to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the voices of our
students will help improve how we do things at our school.

The survey is confidential and is conducted online, typically
taking less than 30 minutes to complete. It will be administered
during school hours between the 1st and 12th of April.
Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary.

A consent form for parents/carers about the survey is being
sent home with students. If you do not want your child or
children to participate, please return the form to school by
Friday 29th of March.

Stewart House 2019 Clothing Appeal

Thank you to our BHN community for getting behind our
Stewart House Clothing Appeal. We have received many
generous donations that will be collected by Stewart House
today.

Ethics Teachers Needed

Are you interested in volunteering as a Primary Ethics Teacher?

For more information head to the link below / or contact our
Ethics Coordinator Rochelle Franco on 0439471193.

https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer

Community Notices

2020 Endeavour Sport High School Trials
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